Comhairle Cathrach Chorcai Cork City Council

Infrastructure Development,
Cork City Council,

City Hall,
Ireland.
Ann Doherty
Chief Executive
Cork City Council
20th of June 2022
RE: Determination on the requirement for Appropriate Assessment for the

proposed Marina Park Phase 2

I refer to the above and confirm that I have considered the document titled “AA .
Screening Report Marina Park Phase I1” for this project

I have noted that the Appropriate Assessment Screening report contains an comprehensive
analysis in accordance with the EU Habitats Directive ( 92/43/EEC) and Section 177 of the
Planning and Development Act 2000 as amended.

I am satisfied that the proposed development is unlikely to have an effect on any Natura 2000
sites including the Cork Harbours SPA (004030) and the Great Island Channel cSPA
(001058), and recommend that a determination be made that it is not necessary to undertake
any further stage of the Appropriate Assessment Process. -

I also recommend that the development proceed subject to the provisions of Section 179 of the
Planning and Development Act 2000 as amended and the provisions of the Part 8 of the
Planning Development Regulation 2001 as amended.

Gerr){ 'Beirne, DOS /
Infrastructure Development ./ Infrastructure Development



CHIEF EXECUTIVE ORDER

COMHAIRLE CATHRACH CHORCAI

 CORK CITY COUNCIL

ORDEéR No: Z 2 —:r/ /22 .

S.UBJiECT: ‘ -Determination on the requirement for an Appropriate
: Assessment Report for the proposed Marina Park Phase 2
Project in Cork City.

Order: On the recommendations of Gerry. O"Beirne, Director of Service, Infrastructure
Development and John Stapleton, Senior Engineer, Infrastructure Development and
having considered the document titled “AA Screening Report Marina Park’ Phase I1”
for this project I have noted that the Appropriate Assessment Screening report contains a
comprehensive analysis in accordance with the EU Habitats Directive (92/43/EEC and
-Section 177 of the Planning and Development Act 2000 as amended.

I am satisfied that the proposed development is unlikely to have an effect on any Natura -
2000 sites, including the Cork Harbour SPA (004030) and the Great Island Channel
cSAC (00105 8), and therefore deem that it is not necessary to undertake any further stage
of the Appropriate Assessment Process..

Accordmgly, the proposed development shall proceed subject to the pr0v1510ns of Section

179 of the Planning and Development Act 2000 as amended and the provisions of Part 8
of the Planmng and Development Regulations 2001 as amendedﬂ-/ P

i

Dated this - 22" dayof. 2022

C%M. k J@L_/

ANN DOHERTY
CHIEF EXECUTIVE




